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Calling All CSCIA Board Candidates-See Page 4 for submission information 

BOARD IN BRIEF 
 

 The CSCIA Board of Gover-
nors met for its monthly meet-
ing on October 13, 2008 at the 
Cape St. Claire Clubhouse at 
7:30 p.m. in the Cox Meeting 
Room.  Vice President Galla-
gher provided opening remarks 
and presented the agenda for the 
meeting. 
 

 Attendance:   Governors 
Biondi, Campbell, Daly, Galla-
gher, Lamb, Maltz, Newman, 
Pollock and Wolin were in at-
tendance.  Governor Gardner 

was absent.  Budget Committee 
Chair, John Berley, was also in 

attendance. 
 

 Vice President’s Remarks: 
 

 Vice President Gallagher 
briefly mentioned the recent ar-
son fire of our kayak racks and 

the stored 20-26 canoes and 
kayaks at the Little Magothy 

Beach area. 
 

 Minutes and Financials: 
 
 A motion was made to approve 
the September 8, 2008 Monthly 
BOG meeting minutes as 
amended.  Another motion was 
made to table the August 31, 
2008 Financials until the No-
vember 10, 2008 Monthly BOG 
meeting.  Both motions were 
seconded and approved.   
 
 Agenda Item:  Girl Scout 
Troop 936, Presentation of 
“Drown-Proofing Boxes” 
 
 In an effort to earn a Bronze 
Award, the highest award that 
Girl Scout troops can earn, 
Troop 936 gave a presentation 
to the Board of Governors of-
fering to construct and install 
drown-proofing boxes at the 

Deep Creek, Lake 
Claire, and Main 
Beach areas.  
Each of the 
wooden boxes 
would include a 
PFD (personal 
floatation device), 
a life-ring and a 
plastic bottle with 
a 50-foot rope 
attached.  Any of 
the included 

items could be quickly used to 
help a person who is drowning 
in the area.   
 
 Each Girl Scout had a personal 
part in the presentation.  They 
were professional, convincing 
and answered every question 
posed to them.  As a result, the 
Board approved a motion to ac-
cept the Troop’s plan as set 
forth. 
 
 Committee Reports:  
 
 Beaches & Parks – Governor 
Newman reported that the Octo-
ber 8th arson fire at the Little 
Magothy Beach area completely 
destroyed the kayak racks and 
the stored 20-26 kayaks and ca-
noes.  Eagle Scouts recently 
built these storage racks as one 
of their projects. 

CSC Babysitter List  
to go On-Line  

Effective January 1, 2009, the CSC Babysit-
ter list will be posted on the CSC website and 
no longer printed in the Caper.  
 
Please contact Kari Maltz, Caper Manager, 
at capermanager@cscia.org with any ques-
tions or to be added or removed from the list 
by December 20. 
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The deadline for articles and ads is 
the 12th of the month. 
The Caper is published monthly and 
sent bulk rate to all residents of Cape St. 
Claire, all nonresident lot owners, local 
government officials and advertisers.  
Copies are also available in CSCIA Of-
fice, Broadneck Library and local stores. 

 

POLICY FOR ARTICLE SUBMISSIONS 
 

All submissions for The Caper must be 
received by the editor by the 12th of the 
prior month.  Submissions should be 
emailed as Microsoft Word attachments
(PC only) to: capereditor@cscia.org, or 
dropped off (on disc or CD) at the Club-
house.  Articles must be submitted elec-
tronically. DO NOT submit as inline 
text of email.  All articles should be 
clearly labeled with the 1) submitter's 
name, 2) phone number, 3) article file-
name (s), 4) software product and 5) 
version used.  Please keep a backup 
copy of each file and do not submit 
disks containing extraneous files.  After 
The Caper processes each article, the 
submitter’s disk can be picked up at the 
CSCIA office during regular hours.  The 
Caper Staff and the Cape St. Claire Im-
provement Association reserve the right 
to refuse any article, letter or advertising 
that it deems inflammatory, in poor taste 
or inappropriate. 

 Clubhouse – Governor Lamb 
reported that a broken window in 
the clubhouse was replaced.  She 
also mentioned the annual Cape 
Clean Up scheduled for October 
17th and 18th. 
 
 Roads – Governor Campbell re-
ported that the Cape St. Claire 
Road improvement project, last 
scheduled to start this fall, has 
again been rescheduled by the 
County to possibly start in July-
August 2009.  The County stated 
the cause of the delay to be a new 
Purchasing Manual, which 
changed their requirements and 
timetables. 
 
 Covenants – Governor Daly 
again received complaints about 
the loud amplified music emanat-
ing from Broadneck High School 
at night.  He may consider invit-
ing the school principal to a BOG 
meeting. 

 
Piers – Governor Gallagher 
stated that he finally received 
the last two pier permits from 
the County.  Proposals would be 
sent to several companies to 
build the new slips, with possi-
ble completion in the winter. 
 
 Closed Session Meeting: 8:55 
PM – 9:10 PM 
 
 A motion was made and ap-
proved to meet in a Closed Ses-
sion.  The Closed Session meet-
ing began at 8:55 PM and ended 
at 9:10 PM. 
 
 Fiscal year 2010 Budget Pro-
posal: 
 
 The Budget Committee Chair-
man, Mr. John Berley, pre-
sented the FY 2010 Budget Pro-
posal to the BOG for review 
and comment.  The Budget 
Committee also provided the 
BOG with some budget sugges-
tions to consider and some 
questions to answer – as a 
means of guidance to help the 
BOG make some final deci-
sions.  After review and discus-
sion a motion was made and 
approved to present this budget 
to the membership. 
 
 Adjournment:  The regular 
October 13, 2008 BOG 
Monthly meeting ended at 9:45 
PM.  The next monthly Board 
of Governors meeting is sched-
uled for November 10, 2008. 
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lung disease, and cancer. 
 
 So please consider turning off 
your engine while waiting to 
pick up your child or children. 
You may have to bundle up in 
the colder days ahead but it will 
be worth it knowing that you 
are doing your part – for the 
sake of your wallet, the environ-
ment and our children. 
Submitted by 
Nancy McCamish 

are; we could save a bundle by 
simply turning that key while 
we wait. 
 
 3. Every gallon of gas produces 
19 pounds of carbon dioxide. 
As we all know, excessive 
emissions of this greenhouse 
gas cause pollution, smog, poor 
air quality and have been linked 
to global warming by most sci-
entists. 
 
 4. Our children are 
more vulnerable to 
air pollution than we 
are because they 
breathe faster and 
inhale more air per 
pound of their body 
weight. Some ex-
perts link exposure 
to idling cars and 
trucks to asthma, 
allergies, heart & 

410-224-4400 
Independently Owned & Operated 

Direct Line: 
 

410-757-7080 
 

Mona@MonaLaCovey.com 
 

http://www.MonaLaCovey.com 

This is not a solicitation for currently listed properties.  

No One Sells More Real Estate Than...  

Mona 
LaCovey & Associates 

ABR  CRS  GRI 
Associate Broker 

Let me start by saying, I’m prejudiced and I love my wife, Mona LaCovey.  But 
I also feel strongly that she’s the best agent you can find and I’m starting a series 
of articles to make that point.  My thesis is, if you know all the facts and if logic 
prevails, you’d use Mona for all your real estate needs.  My challenge is, at the 
end of this series, to find another agent that can match her.  Much of what I will 
say you can validate on your own.  So find out why people from Bethany Beach 
to the MCI Center recognize Mona on the street.  Find out why over 5,000 
people (our database) know Mona and 750 of them know and trust her.  Find out 
why, she the best Realtor for you.  But until then, Happy Turkey Day!   

A Challenge to All Home Buyers & Sellers 

Idle Chatter 
 
 Idling can be defined as: a 
parked car with the engine run-
ning. This occurs all too often 
near our local schools during 
pick-up times. There are four 
suggested reasons why idling is 
a *bad* thing: it is bad for our 
cars; it is bad for our pocket-
books; it is bad for our environ-
ment; and it is bad for our chil-
dren's health. 
 
 1. Excessive idling (longer than 
just 30 seconds) can damage 
our car's engine by leading to 
fuel build-up and residue on the 
cylinder walls. 
 
 2. Thirty seconds of idling can 
use more fuel than turning off 
the engine and restarting it. 
Also, it gets zero miles per gal-
lon!! With gas prices as they 

Cape Saint Claire  
Improvement Association 

 
The Cape SIGNBOARD  

is Back! 
 

Please contact Mary Lamb at 
signboard2008@cscia.org for 
reservations or information 
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Kayak Racks Set 
Ablaze 
 
On October 11, at 3:30 a.m., the 
kayak racks at Little Magothy 
Beach were intentionally set on 
fire. If you have any informa-
tion that might help us catch the 
arsonist, or if you lost property 
in the fire and need an incident 
report for your insurance com-
pany, please email: 
 
Parks2008@cscia.org.  
See http://cscia.org for further 
Details. 
 
Frank Newman  
CSCIA Beaches and Parks 
Chair 
 
 
  
 

We also serve lunch and dinner~ 
Eat in or carry out 7 days a week 

1374 Cape St. Claire Rd. 
Located in the  

Cape St. Claire Shopping Center  
410-757-5122 

All You Can Eat  
Breakfast Buffet 

$9.95 
Every Sunday  

9 am-12 pm 
 

• Hot coffee 
• Juice 
• scrambled eggs  
      (or made to order) 
• hot cakes 
• frenchtoast 
• Bacon 

 

• sausage 
• Ham 
• chipped beef  
• sausage gravy 
• toast /biscuits 
• home fries plus 

more 

Did You 
Know….. 

100th Anniversary of the 
Baltimore Harbor Light 

Have you ever wondered about 
the octagonal red and white 
lighthouse seen in the bay from 
the Cape St. Claire Main 
Beach? It is the Baltimore Har-
bor Light, which has marked the 
entry of the Baltimore Channel 
since October 1, 1908.   

A kitchen and parlor are on the 
first floor of the brick section, 
with two bedrooms upstairs. 
Plumbing consisted of a kitchen 
hand pump drawing water from 
a cistern housed in the top of 
the caisson and a cast iron out-
house perched outside the light-
house railing (imagine that in 

Seafood Restaurant  
& Sports Bar  BY  AMORE’ DECORATING 

410-544-7663                     
www.amoredecorating.com 

  
ASK ABOUT 

OUR 
EXCLUSIVE  

4-WAY 
GUARANTEE! 

 
Free in-home consultation!! 
 
♦ Blinds, shades 
♦ Shutters 
♦ Draperies 
♦ Cornices, valances, top treatments 
♦ Bedspreads, comforters, dust ruffles, 

shams, pillows 
♦ Custom area rugs 
♦ Upholstery & slipcovers 

Calling All  
Candidates!!! 
 
 Help your community be the best 
in Anne Arundel County by volun-
teering to serve on the CSCIA 
Board! 
 
There are five board seats avail-
able in January and we are looking 
for candidates for the CSCIA 
Budget committee as well. 
The deadline for submitting your 
nomination is November 15. 
 
 Please send your self-nomination 
to “Nominating Chair” at: 
Nominating2008@cscia.org 
 
 You may also drop off your  
contact information at the CSCIA 
office: 
 1223 River Bay Road 
Annapolis, MD 21409 
410-757-0450 
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the winter). A watch room was 
tucked under the roof. Boat dav-
its lifted the keepers’ boats out 
of the water and access ladders 
led to the living quarters (they 
have been pulled up to protect 
the property from further van-
dalism). 

Building the light presented a 
profound engineering challenge 
because of wintry fields of 
moving ice on the bay and a 55 
foot layer of thin mud resting on 
top of firm sand under the 
shoal.  The only design that 
could hold up was a caisson 
foundation capable of resisting 
100 mph winds, 30,000 pounds 
of ice pressure per square foot, 
and a 3 mph current. 

Congress approved increased 
construction funding of 
$180,000 in 1902. Two years 

later, the contractor floated the 
30-foot diameter iron-plated 
caisson to the site and sank the 
bottom 8 feet of it into the mud. 
After two days, heavy seas 
filled the caisson, which listed 
by 7 feet and fell over com-
pletely in a bad storm the next 
month. The contractor gave up 
and walked off the job (or 
swam?). It took 3 years to get 
construction restarted and to get 
the caisson upright again. It 
rests on 91 pilings driven into 
the bottom of the shoal, and 
stands 82 feet below sea level, 
the tallest caisson in the world 
at the time. 

The original light was magni-
fied through a fourth-order (i.e., 
medium size) Fresnel lens.   

A light keeper manned the light 
until 1923, when it became 

electrified. A 
foghorn also 
replaced the old 
bell that year. 
Interestingly, in 
1964, it became 
the world’s first 
atomic-
powered light-
house, when an 
experimental 
60-watt genera-

tor was installed. It was re-
moved after 2 years, however, 
because of environmental and 
cost concerns.  The light is still 
active (with solar power now 
operating the flashing white 
light). Sold at auction by the 
State of Maryland to private 
citizens in 2006, efforts are un-
derway to restore it.  However, 
the Coast Guard still retains ac-
cess for maintenance of the 
light itself. 

To learn more, see:  
www.baltimorelight.org, 
www.lighthousefriends.com,    

submitted by  
Patty Feldt,  
Cape History Committee 



The Caper - November 2008 Page 6  

 
HAPPY  

THANKSGIVING 
FROM THE  

CSCIA 
  
 
 
  

 
 

   CHRISTMAS  
CRAFT SHOW  

LADIES OF ST. ANDREW 
BY THE BAY 

NOVEMBER 15, 2008 
            

          St. Andrew by the Bay 
Catholic Church, 701 College 
Parkway, Annapolis, will hold 
its 17th Annual Christmas Craft 
Show, November 15th from 10 
a.m. to 3 p.m.  Admission is 
free.  The show features crafters 
and artists, a bake sale, and a 
used book sale.  Lunch and 
snacks are available for pur-
chase.   Three raffle items this 
year include: an evening out for 
two, to see The Irish Tenors 
Christmas Gala at Maryland 
Hall on Dec. 7th along with 

Dinner at Deep Creek Restau-
rant; Lionel Moving/Sounding 
Train Lamp; and Hannah 
Montana Guitar shaped Lamp 
with IPod hook up.  For addi-
tional information, contact 
Clare Marie Rodgers, Craft 
Show Chairperson at 410 757-
4874. 
 
submitted by 
Jackie Scruggs 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Weekend 
rates as 
low as 
$275 

Come  
enjoy  

the Cape ! 



The Caper –  November 2008 Page 7  

 
SANTA IS COMING TO  THE CAPE ST. CLAIRE  

CLUB HOUSE FOR BREAKFAST 
 

MAKE YOUR RESERVATIONS EARLY 
ONLY TWO SEATINGS 

SATURDAY, DECEMBER  13, 2008 
8:30 AM AND 10:30 AM 

 
 CONTINENTAL BREAKFAST 

FRUIT, DONUTS, BAGELS AND CREAM CHEESE, 
CEREAL, JUICE, COFFEE, TEA AND HOT CHOCOLATE 

 
 $5.50 FOR CHILDREN AND $6.50 FOR ADULTS 

 
 PLEASE BRING YOUR OWN CAMERA!!! 

SEATING WILL BE LIMITED.  RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED.  EACH  
CHILD WILL RECEIVE A GIFT AND A LETTER FROM SANTA.   

LOOK FOR THE RESERVATION FORM TO COME HOME WITH CHILDREN FROM 
SCHOOL, AT THE BOARD AT GRAUL’S  AND ON THE CSCIA WEBSITE 

 
RETURN FORMS TO:  

MARY LAMB, 1180 SUMMIT DRIVE, ANNAPOLIS, MD 21409. 
410-757-0593 

 
 Family Name ___________________Phone #____________________ 
 
 Address__________________________________________________ 
 
 Childs Full Name________________________Age_________ Boy / Girl ____ 
PLEASE INDICATE A SPECIAL GIFT FOR CHILD’S SANTA LETTER 
 
 
 Childs Full Name________________________Age_________ Boy / Girl ____ 
PLEASE INDICATE A SPECIAL GIFT FOR CHILD’S SANTA LETTER 
________________________________________________________________ 
For additional children please indicate necessary info on reverse side 
 
 NUMBER OF ADULTS ATTENDING______________ 
 
TIME REQUESTED  -  8:30 AM______ 10:30 AM________ 
 
# ADULTS X $6.50 = __________# CHILDREN X $5.50 =_________________ 
 
TOTAL ENCLOSED ________________________ 
 
PLEASE MAKE ALL CHECKS PAYABLE TO CSC STRAWBERRY FESTIVAL 
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Garden Club 
News 
 
The Garden Club 
met in October for a 

lively (yet brief!) business 
meeting, followed by an ex-
change of cuttings and seeds.  
We were happy to be joined by 
some newer members who are 
already pitching in and contrib-
uting so much.  Our members 
brought all kinds of cuttings: 
many varieties of coleus, sweet 
potato vine, variegated ivy, 
wandering jew, moses in a bas-
ket, and ice plant.  There were 
also many kinds of seeds: pur-
ple hyacinth bean, red-
flowering castor bean, lilies, 
chives, and butterfly weed.  As 
always, we gardeners love the 
opportunity to learn about and 

 

Custom Projects, Wood Repair, Finished Basements, 
Additions, Garages, Restorations, Kitchens, Bathrooms, 

Maintenance, Roofing, Windows, , Drop Ceilings,  Drywall, 
Odd Jobs, Tile, Siding & Decks etc… 

ALL HOME IMPROVEMENT NEEDS 
From Start to Finish-No Need to Call Several Contractors 

House Calls Handy-
man Services, Inc. 

P.O. Box 818 
Stevensville, MD 

21666 
 
Phone: 410-721-2003 
Fax: 410-643-6272 

 
Ron Bunch 

Owner/President 
Cell: 410-984-9798 

Email: 
rbunch333@atlanticbb.net 

MHIC# 89670 MHBR#2599 
OVER 20 YEARS EXPERINECE 

LICENSED * INSURED * REFERENCES 
 

Commercial, Residential  

FREE ESTIMATES 

 sure you get out and vote so 
your voice is heard in our great 
democratic nation!)  Our next 
meeting will be Tuesday, De-
cember 2nd, at 7 p.m.  We will 
decorate the clubhouse meeting 
room and have a fun gift ex-
change, all while enjoying deli-
cious refreshments, of course!  
Also, as we do each year, we’ll 
band together to create 2 beauti-
ful evergreen wreaths made 
from cuttings of our own garden 
evergreens, such as yews, 
spruces, cypresses, and junipers.  
The wreaths are hung, along 
with many others, near the 
statehouse in downtown Anna-
polis.  If you’d like to join us 
for the fun, and to learn how to 
make your own live-evergreen 
wreaths and decorations, please 
do!  Please phone Laura at 410- 
349-3390 if you have any ques-

experiment with new plants 
without spending a penny! 
  Also in October, the Garden 
Club will host its annual Har-
vest Dinner, on Sunday, Octo-
ber 26th, at 6 p.m.  The harvest 
is a time to celebrate all the 
bounty our gardens have 
brought, not just in flowers and 
fruits, but in spirit.  As the soil 
comes to slumber, we gardeners 
will gather in appreciation of 
just what working the earth 
adds to our lives, all year long: 
physical fitness, a connection 
with the earth and other garden-
ers, a sense of accomplishment 
and pride in the results of our 
labors, and hope for the future 
as we look toward the next sea-
son’s growth. 
  The Garden Club will not be 
meeting in November, due to 
the elections.  (Everyone: make 

Continued on Pg. 9 
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2009 Calendar Photo 
Contest Winner 

 
Congratulations to Kathleen 
Mooneyhan for winning the 
grand prize in the 2009 Cape St. 
Claire Community Calendar 
Photo Contest with her photo-
graph titled “Ducks Like Utz”.  
You'll find Kathleen’s photo 
printed on the front of the 2009 
Cape calendar.  She received a 
$100.00 cash prize. 
  
 Honorable mentions go to 
Richard Birely, Kim Oka, Kath-
ryn Banusiewicz, Deborah 
Miller, Theresa Holtzclaw, 
Merriel Charisse Corpus, Mar-
ley Llinas, Mary Gent, Theresa 
Todd, Kelly Slosky, Robin Fill-
mori, Laura McCauley, Kristin 
Draper, Dan Shattuck and Dale 
Pumphrey. 

         
 
 
 
 
 
 

• Every Monday is Senior Citizen Day 
10% OFF on Entire Purchase for Persons 65 or Older 

(except sale items and 1.75 L) 

• Every Tuesday is Wine Day 
10% OFF on Wine Purchase (except sale items and 1.75 L) 

• All Sales begin on Wednesday 

           Wine Tasting  
   Call for Date and Time 

Win RAVENS  
tickets all season long!! 

Many thanks to Cape Hardware 
who graciously offered their 
store as the photo contest col-
lection and pickup point. 
 
 Expect copies of the 2009 
Community Calendar to arrive 
in mailboxes in December.  Ex-
tra copies will be available at 
the Cape St. Claire Improve-
ment Association office.  Take 
special note of the last two in-
side calendar pages that contain 
important telephone numbers 
for community organizations, 
government agencies, schools, 
Cape St. Claire Shopping Cen-
ter merchants, The Caper, cal-
endar advertisers, and more! 

 
 Amy Podd 

Advertising Director 
 CSC Community Calendar 

  

tions – or just show up.  
 As we gardeners celebrate the 
harvest from our gardens, we 
wish you all a bountiful harvest 
in this autumn season as well! 
 
Go on-line to www.cscia.org to 
view beautiful pictures of our 
most recent Garden Club win-
ner properties. 

 
Submitted by  
Audrey Lengbeyer 
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12/15/08 12/15/08 

Cape Cuisine 
 
 Hello  fellow Ca-
pers.  It’s hard to 
believe that Fall is 

here.  We’re looking forward to 
the start of the Comfort Food 
season of the year!  We’ll be 
cooking lots of soups, stews, 
gumbo, chili, and sauces; and 
hope to share some more reci-
pes with you in the coming 
months.  For you meat-eaters, 
don’t despair.  It will take more 
than some cold weather to shut 
down our grilling operation.  
The barbeque will still be turn-
ing out lots of savory treats 
even in the midst of Winter.  
Our neighbors probably think 
we are nuts grilling out in the 
cold! 
 
 Since we moved to Maryland, 
we’ve been on a quest to find 

great pizza.  We are happy to 
report, after many trials, we 
found it!  Not only is it great, 
but we both agree it’s the best 
pizza we’ve had in ages!  Man-
gia Italian Grill, 81 Main Street, 
Annapolis, 410.268.1350.  
Their motto is, “And you 
thought you had high stan-
dards.”  We thoroughly enjoyed 
the “Rustica” pizza with roasted 
red peppers, tasty pepperoni, 
fresh seasonal tomato slices, 
delicious homemade sauce and 
topped with fresh, quality moz-
zarella.  The crust was superb; 
crispy on the bottom, not at all 
doughy, excellent texture.  Ben 
liked that the pizza crust wasn’t 
too thick, or a paper thin 
charred thing.  Instead the crust 
was just right.  We felt that the 
pizza was reasonably priced at 
$20 for a large 14” gourmet 
pizza that will easily feed two 

people with leftovers to spare.  
We didn’t even order the largest 
size pizza they offer, and we 
were both stuffed.  Mangia is 
located right on the traffic circle 
on Main street, great for people 
watching!  Very causal, come-
as-you-are atmosphere; sports 
themed bar upstairs.  Offers 
pizza by the slice on the first 
floor and is family friendly. 
 
 We also returned to the Sly Fox 
Pub, 7 Church Circle 443-482-
9000.  This is a fun spot in 
downtown Annapolis to stop for 
a drink and an appetizer or 
sandwich; and it’s dog friendly!  
Bring the family pooch, and en-
joy dining outdoors.  The Pub is 
mostly outdoors, in a courtyard-
like atmosphere; lots of umbrel-
las to keep the tables shady.  
But there is also seating avail-
able inside, actually in the base-
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ment of Reynold’s Tavern.  The 
menu is limited to a few stan-
dard items, and features tradi-
tional pub fare and a few Eng-
lish type menu items.  It’s 
mostly sandwiches, so don’t 
expect anything fancy.  They 
have live entertainment most 
evenings and some great Happy 
Hour deals on drinks and appe-
tizers.  Very friendly service.  
And it’s fun to see many pa-
trons enjoying themselves along 
with their four-footed compan-
ions!  We’ve given you the 
good, now here is the bad and 
the ugly…...  We went there on 
a Sunday with three other fam-
ily members.  Our niece was 
served a hamburger with a bun 
that had a mold spot nearly the 
size of a dime.  Something this 
obvious should have been no-
ticed by the kitchen and/or wait 
staff.  When we called the wait-
ress over and showed her the 

problem, she was very apolo-
getic and looked appalled.  She 
took the offending burger away, 
brought out a new burger, and 
the manager comped the entire 
table a round of drinks (beer 
and wine) and took the burger 
off the bill.  You can’t ask for 
much more than that.  We real-
ize that no restaurant is perfect, 
and sometimes things do slip by 
that shouldn’t.  But what really 
matters is how the staff reacts to 
a problem, and in this case Sly 
Fox took care of us.    We’ll be 
back! 
 
 Beer of the month:  This 
month’s pick for the beer of the 
month is a surprise!  It’s not a 
beer at all, rather we wanted to 
highlight the Hawaiian Martini 
at Broadneck Grill.  We’re not 
sure what’s in it, but one sip 
will make you feel like you are 

 
ANNAPOLIS  
GARAGE DOORS, 
INC. 
OPERATORS & SERVICE 
 

410-224-4441 
GEORGE R. COOK    MHIC #31076 

 

SPECIAL 
Lift-Master belt-drive Opener 
w/Xtra Remote and Keypad 

 
Only $400! 

(value $485) 

on a tropical vacation!   Coco-
nut, pineapple, vanilla; not too 
sweet.  Delicious!  And what a 
great deal for $5.95! 
 
Submitted by 
Kathleen and Ben Mooneyhan 

Cape St. Claire  
Elementary PTO  
Annual Bookfair 
  
The week of Nov. 17 - 21.   
Monday, Nov 17 and Thursday, Nov 
20 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. . 
  
Tuesday, Nov 18 and Wednesday, 
Nov 19, 8:30 a.m. - 8:00 p.m. 
  
Friday, Nov 21, 8:30 a.m. - 5:30 p.m. 
  
Open to the public, wide range of 
new books available from pre-
school board books through adult 
novels and nonfiction. 
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